
BRAXTON COUNTY

BOARD OF EDUCATION

November 12, 2014

      The Braxton County Board of Education met in a regular session at the Braxton County 

Board of Education office on Wednesday, November 12, 2014, at 5:00 p.m.  The following

members were present:




Kathy Parker, President
Dave Hoover, Vice President

Van Carr




                  


Mike Chapman

Jimmy Huffman
     The meeting was called to order by President Kathy Parker at 5:00 p.m.  
      Kathy Parker offered a non-denominational prayer.

      Regina Moore presented concerns regarding a bus route.
     Mike Chapman moved and Van Carr seconded to convene into executive session under 6-9A-4 (2)(A) at 5:10 p.m. for legal, personnel and student issues.  Vote:  Unanimous

     Jimmy Huffman moved and Dave Hoover seconded to reconvene into regular session.  Vote:  Unanimous

     The Board reconvened into regular session at 5:50 p.m. with no action taken.
      Jimmy Huffman moved and Dave Hoover seconded to approve the consent agenda items (Minutes of meetings on October 28 and October 29, 2014, payment of bills, budget transfers and supplements and transportation requests and reports.)  The Board discussed approval of payment of bills for November and December due to holidays.  It was decided that a bill list would be mailed to board members for approval and would be documented at the next board meeting.
Vote:  Unanimous     

     Mike Chapman moved and Van Carr seconded to approve the following employment/
reassignments – professional:

     1. Shawn Crow – RESA 4 21st Century Special Education Teacher BCHS effective November

         13, 2014.

     2.  Christine Bosley – Substitute Teacher effective November 13, 2014

Vote:  Unanimous
     Dave Hoover moved and Jimmy Huffman seconded to approve the following 
employment/reassignment - service:

    1. Paul Burton – Substitute Bus Operator effective retroactive October 15, 2014
Vote:  Unanimous

    Jimmy Huffman moved and Mike Chapman seconded to approve the following resignation – 

service:

     1.  Ocie Allen – Substitute Aide effective November 17, 2014

Vote:  Unanimous

     Dave Hoover moved and Mike Chapman seconded the following resignation – 
extracurricular:
     1. Pam Bender – Atheletic Trainer BCHS effective retroactive October 28, 2014
Vote:  Unanimous

     Van Carr moved and Dave Hoover seconded the approval of fundraisers for 
Flatwoods Elementary, Frametown Elementary, Little Birch Elementary, BCMS and BCHS.

Vote:  Unanimous

     Mike Chapman moved and Jimmy Huffman seconded to approve the third/final reading of 
Policy 4117 Early Graduation/Exceptions to the Attendance Requirement.

Vote:  Unanimous

     The Superintendent and Board Members reviewed the following reports/information: 
Positive reports from schools:
     Burnsville Elementary Principal Joe Hoskins reports that they started a new behavior support
program during the month of November that includes attendance and homework that will

conclude at the end of each month with a school-wide award.  The AR reward program was 

a big success last nine weeks and they are ahead of the % of students who made it at mid-terms 

this nine weeks.  The students are buying into it now since the ones who made their AR goal 

told the ones that did not make it about the reward we had for them.  He had kids talking

to him in the hallway about their % on their AR goal.

     Davis Elementary Principal Tim Via reports that they are having a Thanksgiving Luncheon

and Fall Festival on Wednesday, November 19.  They have 211 visitors signed up to participate.

There will be a table to distribute literature to parents on how they can help with their child’s

reading, math and homework.  Mr. Via also reports that students at Davis Elementary wrote 

“Thank You” letters to veterans which were distributed to the patients at the VA hospital in

Clarksburg.

     Flatwoods Elementary Principal Joe Dooley reports that they had excellent veteran displays

and refreshments available at their Veterans’ Appreciation Day.  He also announced that the 

schedule for Red Ribbon Week (Love Yourself Be Drug Free) is:  Monday – Crazy Hair Day “Hair’s

To a Drug Free Life”; Tuesday – “Hats Off To Be Drug Free”; Wednesday – “Shade Out Drugs”; 

Thursday – “Follow Your Dreams/Don’t Do Drugs” and Friday – “Team Up Against Drugs”.

     Frametown Elementary Principal Linda Sears reports that the number of tardies has 
decreased over the past month.  She also reports that they will be having a “Read To Me” Day 

as part of their Parent Involvement Activities along with a Thanksgiving Feast planned for over 

400 students, staff and parents.  Ms. Sears was also exited that Tuesday “was beautiful and we 

had no school!”

     Little Birch Elementary Principal Jessica Pierson reports that the students are showing an

average growth of 30 scale score points as a school on the STAR Math assessment.  Some 

classes are as high as 50 points growth.  The average growth on the STAR Reading assessment

is 13 scale score points as a school.  This data is from the beginning of the school year until

now.  This shows that the Walk to Success is working to boost the regular instruction!

     Sutton Elementary School Principal Gail Balcourt reports that the 6th grade students set up a 
Veteran’s Day Museum.  They asked family and community members if they were in any of the 
armed forces and if so they were interviewed and asked for photos.  The photos were then 
placed on display boards.  The students also created a time line of the wars and conflicts that 
the US has been involved in.  The students asked for artifacts of their involvement.  They had 
jackets, boots, a helmet, a blanket, a table and some money on display.  The students created a 
field of poppies for display.  Older students gave tours to the younger students explaining what 
they were seeing and why.  Ms. Balcourt also said that the students signed a Don’t Bully and 
Don’t Do Drugs poster that is displayed in the cafeteria.  Students have just finished Art and are
now enjoying Music.

     Braxton County Middle School Principal Denver Drake reports progress in students bringing
in absence excuses.  There are fewer unexcused absences.  Mr. Drake is also excited that they

have a new Wrestling coach.

     Braxton County High School Principal Tony Minney reports that they had a wonderful

Veterans Day assembly.  Local veterans came and presented the importance of Veterans

Day to the entire student body.  Students were well behaved and the veterans were honored

to be a part of the school assembly.  He also reports that BCHS received the STAR assessment

and is in the process of obtaining an accurate benchmark assessment from all students.   This

assessment will help target instruction which should provide faster student achievement

growth.
     Dave Hoover moved and Mike Chapman seconded to adjourn the meeting.  

 Vote:  Unanimous. 
The meeting adjourned 6:07 p.m.
     The next regular board meeting is scheduled on Wednesday, December 10, 2014 at 5:00 p.m. at the Board of Education office. 
Others in attendance:


Kimberly Wade

Regina Moore


Terra Foster


Judy Shafer

 

Brenda Wells


Shannon Triplett



Kim Dennison


Ernest Tingler



Mary Moyers


Jessica Pierson
______________________________________________
President - Braxton County Board of Education

                   ____________________________________________

Secretary - Braxton County Board of Education


